
GUAM FEDERATION OF TEACHERS 

NOTICE OF NOMINATIONS 
 

 

Pursuant to a voluntary agreement reached on January 5, 2012, and amended on April 3, 2012, 

between Guam Federation of Teachers (GFT) and the U.S. Department of Labor (DOL), new 

nominations and a new election for the office of President will be conducted before June 5, 2012.  

The term of office will be for the remainder of the current unexpired term which will end on 

March 24, 2014.  All aspects of the nomination and election are being conducted under the 

supervision of the DOL’s Office of Labor-Management Standards and in accordance with Title 

IV of the Labor-Management Reporting and Disclosure Act of 1959. 

 

Nomination forms can be downloaded from the GFT website (www.gftunion.com) or may be 

picked up at the GFT office. 

 

 Nominations & From 8:00 a.m., Friday, April 6, 2012 

 Candidacy Period: Through 5:00 p.m., Friday, April 20, 2012 

 

Eligibility: Any regular member who is in good standing as of April 6, 2012 

(dues paid through March 24, 2012) is eligible to nominate 

candidates and run for office. 

 

 Submit to:  Guam Federation of Teachers Election Committee 

    153 Sesame Street 

     Mangilao, GU  96913 

     Telephone:  (671) 735-4390 

     Fax:  (671) 734-8085 

 

  Deadline:   5:00 p.m., Friday April 20, 2012 

 

Completed nomination forms may be submitted in person, by mail or by fax.  Nominees who do 

not meet candidate eligibility requirements will be notified by Monday, April 23, 2012. 

 

Protests.  Any member may protest the supervised election of officers directly to the DOL 

Election Supervisor at any time during the election process. Protests must be in writing and must 

be received no later than 4:00 p.m. on Tuesday, June 12, 2012, at the following address:   Pearl 

Moenahele, Election Supervisor, U.S. Department of Labor, Office of Labor-Management 

Standards, P.O. Box 50204, Honolulu, HI  96850 or by fax to (808) 541-2719. 

 

Election.  Voting will be by secret ballot, and members will have the option of casting their 

ballots in person or by mail.  Additional information regarding the election will be provided in a 

separate notice which will be mailed to all regular members at a later date. 

 


